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NEXT SHPA MEETING 

The next General Meeting of the 

Associat ion will be held on 

Wednesday 9 th October, 2018 

commencing at 7:30 pm at the South 
Hobart Community Hall, 42 D’Arcy 

Street, South Hobart. All residents, 

especially those new to the Suburb, 

are welcome.  [Please note that the 
Association no longer meets at the 

South Hobart Living Arts Centre.] 
 

SOHO COMMUNITY EVENT 
to celebrate 

 Remembrance Day 2018 
Monday 5th November, 2018 1:30-3:00pm 

SHLAC 14 Weld Street, South Hobart 

The Local History sub-committee of 

the Association has organised an event 

to celebrate the Centenary since the 
guns fell silent on the Western Front 

of the Great War. The afternoon to 

remember this historic date will be 

held in the Hall at The South Hobart 
Living Arts Centre 14 Weld Street, 

South Hobart on Monday 5th 

November, 2018 between 1:30 pm 

and 3:00 pm.                 All welcome.  
(Limited parking on-site.) 

 

The Programme will include the 

keynote address by the Hon. William 

Cox, AC former Governor of 
Tasmania. Sir William’s address will 

be followed by:- 
*Recitations honouring South Hobart 

men who died. 
*Songs of the Great War sung by the  

Choir of South Hobart Primary 

School. 

*The Official Opening of the Great 
War Exhibition. 

*Conducted Tour of the Exhibition. 
 

SOUTH HOBART BUSHCARE 
South Hobart Bushcare will be having 

its next Work Bee on Sunday 21st 

October, starting at 10:00 am till 

12:30 pm, meeting at the top of the 
Wellesley Street Soccer Oval.  All 

equipment will be provided. We will 

also do the National Bird Watch 

during this session.  Enquiries to 
Janet on 6223 8132. 

 

OPEN HOUSE HOBART 
10th-11th November, 2018 

Open House Hobart will return in  

November 2018. Keep an eye out for 

the programme launch on Thursday 
the eleventh of October 2018. More 

details to be released soon.  

LIVE LIFE 
A simply healthy store 

 

Whole foods/bulk food 

Herbal medicine/Mineral therapy 

Naturopathy 

Acupuncture/TCM 

Remedial Massage 

Psychotherapy/Counselling  

Open:  Mon-Fri   9 am - 6 pm 

          Saturday 10 am - 2 pm 

358 Macquarie Street 

6223 7388 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell 

Dr. Holly Donohoo 
Veterinary Surgeons 

 

330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 

EXHIBITION 
South Hobart in the Great War 

and 

Images of the Great War 

(from the Army Museum of Tasmania 

Anglesea Barracks) 

Where: South Hobart Living Arts 
Centre Hall   14 Weld Street, South 

Hobart. 

When: Monday 5th November to 

Friday 9th November from 4:00pm - 
6:00pm. 

All welcome                      Free event 
 

SOUTH HOBART PRIMARY 

SCHOOL FAIR 
Saturday 3rd November, 2018 

10:30 am -2:00 pm 
Anglesea Street, South Hobart 

Come along to a traditional school fair 

with stalls selling books, plants, cakes, 

bric-a-brac, clothes, crafts and toys. 
Fun for all with face painting, jumping 

castle, food, drinks and entertainment. 

All welcome. A great family day out!  

Donations of plants, hand-made craft 
and good quality second-hand goods 

appreciated. Please drop at school 

before Show Day weekend.  Enquiries 
to Margie Law on 0418 388 423. 

 

CASCADE BREWERY’S 

FIRST FEMALE MANAGER 
In February 2018 Anita Holdsworth 

was appointed Manager of Cascade 

Brewery. Holdsworth is the first 
woman to hold the role in the 

Brewery's history. “Anita brings, to 

the role, a dynamic, passionate 

leadership style, perfectly suited to the 
challenge and the opportunity of 

growing Cascade as CUB’s craft 

hub”, said Jan Craps, CEO of Carlton 

United Breweries.  Anita Holdsworth 
started her career working in medical 

genetics research, then moved into 

microbiology and chemistry before 

transitioning to manufacturing. She 
currently leads a diverse brewing and 

quality team for CUB in Australia, 

which includes microbiologists,  

chemists, packaging and brewing 
specialists. She was previously Senior 

Brewing & Quality Manager at AB 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Booking Manager 

Mr. Craig Hoey  

 0418 107 969  

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

 guitar 

 bass 

 drums 

 banjo 

 singing 
 

6231 1466 
206 Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

BERT'S RUBBISH 
REMOVALS 
Garden Clean Ups 

Builder's Clean Ups 
Tree lopping 

Household Rubbish 
Bert Smets  

6223 2225 

0418 109 485 

Computer Services 
 

Home and Business Support 

Computer Maintenance, Repairs, 
Spares & Advice 

Smartphone and Tablet Repairs 
 

0421 931 758 

03 6165 1175 
www.aceitsupport.com.au 
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GORE STREET MEDICAL 
INTEGRATIVE HEALTH 

 

2 GORE STREET STH HOBART 
 

Dr Greg Schwarz 
Nutritional/ Environmental Medicine 

Dr Linda Wilson 
Women’s Health/ Hypnotherapy 

Viola Hemm 
Naturopathy/ Bowen Massage 

 

6224 6717 

 

Daniel Cottee 

Finest Quality Meats 

Pre-prepared Meals 

Weekly Specials 

6223 5885 
373 Macquarie Street 

“Beneath the Mountain: A History of 

SOUTH HOBART 

BUTCHERY 

Hobart Podiatrists  

& Footwear  

201 Davey Street, South Hobart 

62 23 1011 

www.hobartpodiatrist.com.au 

-   Treatment of all Foot, Ankle & Gait  

    disorders in Adults and Children. 

-   Orthotics, Insoles & Arch Supports. 

Shoe store –  open to public! 
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InBev. The appointment comes 
as CUB announces that Cascade 

Brewery will become its craft 

brewing hub for the Asia Pacific 

region.  A very belated welcome to 
South Hobart Anita. 

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 2018 
 The Local History Group of the 
Association is organising an event for 

around the eleventh of November as 

its contribution to Remembrance Day 

(formerly Armistice Day) 2018. [See  
article over.] The Event will honour 

the South Hobart servicemen listed on 

two Honour Boards in All Saints' 

Anglican Church.  The Group is still 
keen to contact relatives or friends of 

those listed on the Boards.  A full list 

of the servicemen and women will be 

published on the Association’s 
website as soon as possible.  For 

further information,  please contact K 

e v i n W i l s o n at 

kevinwilson1942@ gmail.com or on 
6223 1687. 

WILLOWS ON THE 

RIVULET 
Following serious erosion on the 

Hobart Rivulet outside the Matron’s 

Cottage at the Cascades Female 
Factory Historic Site in May, it is, 

perhaps, timely to reproduce 

correspondence received by ASHN 

many moons ago, after another 
serious flood on the Hobart Rivulet.  

The recent erosion follows the 

removal of a massive willow stump, 

which acted to maintain the integrity 
of the river bank.  A similar removal 

of a willow stump opposite the 

Tannery in the 1990s resulted in 

similar massive erosion of the Hobart 
Rivulet Linear Park, which reduced 

the track’s width appreciably.  The 

previous writer, a respected employee 

of Parks & Wildlife, wrote: “I have 
some real concern regarding the 

notes on Crack Willow (Salix fragilis) 

that appeared in an edition of 

“Capital City News”.  Whilst I 
acknowledge that Crack Willow can 

cause some problems, in that it is 

liable to proliferate and to shed 

branches, I believe that its virtues far 
outweigh those features.  As you 

acknowledge, it prevents erosion and 

is a pleasant feature of the 
riverscape. Erosion is a matter of 

serious concern and, now that the 

willow is established, it is almost 

impossible to replace it and, at the 
same time, avoid accelerated 

erosion. The developments at 

Vaucluse, on the Hobart Rivulet, 

illustrate this vividly, and the 
campaign against Crack Willow on 

the banks of the Jordan River, west 

of Bridgewater, have lead to gross 

bank deterioration.  I believe that 
these are cases of "Selective 

Botanical Nationalism" gone 

mad.  The reality is that not only is 

the Crack Willow an asset, albeit 
somewhat awkward, but it is a part 

of the European settlement history 

of Tasmania - more of an asset than 

a liability.” For more information, 
see:  [Use of willows for stream bank control. 

icm.landcareresearch.co.nz/knowledgebase/.../

Willows_survey_report_2008.pdf] 
 

SILVER SCREEN 
Free films for over 50s 

31st October, 2018 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

6 Washington Street, South Hobart 

October’s  Silver Screen is 

“Wildness”.  Olegas Truchanas and 
Peter Dombrovskis were, perhaps, 

Australia’s greatest wilderness 

photographers.  Their work became 

synonymous with campaigns to 
protect Tasmania’s natural heritage.  

They shared many things, including 

a bond that was more like that of 
father and son.  Both came Baltic 

Europe and migrated to Tasmania, 

where their passion for nature 

became a crusade to save an 
environment under threat.  Both 

died in the wilderness, doing what 

they loved, and left a legacy in 

extraordinary images.  Their 
philosophy was s imple and 

remarkably effective - if people 

could see the beauty of Australia’s 

wild places then they might be 
moved to save them. 

BRICKLAYER 

BRETT MURPHY 

Brick & Block Laying 

New home & renovations 

Fireplace & retaining wall 

repairs 

All Insurance Work 

0408 678 109 

Home and Small Business 

Computer Help 

ph 6224 6330    www.itgirl.com.au 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Contributions are welcome and should be 

forwarded to the Newsletter Editor: 

dhalserogers@gmail.com or to PO Box 

200 South Hobart 7004 by the first Mon-

day of each month. 

Specialist fruit & 

vegetable grocers 

Salamanca Market 

Find and follow us on  and 

0417 136 854 

FOODSTORE CAFE 
 

All day Breakfast & Lunch 

Great Food and Coffee  

Wide selection 

Vegan, Vegetarian, Gluten Free 

& Dairy Free Food 

Friendly Atmosphere 

 Private Dinner Parties. Meeting 

room available. 

10% Discount on all meals 

Open 7 Days 

356 Macquarie Street  

6224 6862/0447 517 540  

Your friendly 

neighbourhood   

mechanical business  
 

Operators: Steve & Nicky 

 Services and Tune-ups 

 Brake and Clutch Repairs 

 Engine Reconditioning 

 Diesel Servicing & Repairs 

 Registration Inspections 

8 Apsley Street 

South Hobart 

6224 8043 

CDI Painting Services 
 

126 Wentworth Street 

South Hobart TAS 7004 
 

Anne 0418 125 370 

Tim  0417 565 749 
 

6223 1520  

cdipainting@bigpond.com 
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A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 
Licence No 935015 

 

369a Argyle Street 

North Hobart 

Postal Address: PO Box 665 North Hobart 

6231 0275 
admin@farrelectrical.com.au 

0412 120 106 

A/H Emergency 0408 596 065 

Hara Yoga 
25 Weld Street South Hobart 

Maddy Goodwolf 
Registered Yoga Teacher 

0408 257 751 

www.harayoga.com.au  

Plan B Cubed 

 

 
small space design solutions 
nic goodwolf -   south hobart 

mobile: 0418 885 590 

www.planbcubed.com.au 

 

Hester Laughlin  
B. Phty M. MSK Phty APAM  

Musculoskeletal Physiotherapist 

Sports and General Physio  
Strickland Avenue, South Hobart 

0472 692 556 
www.sohophysio.com.au 

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   

produced and published on a voluntary basis solely as a 

community service.  Whilst  every  effort is made to 
ensure that the information contained therein is accu-

rate, no warranty as to such accuracy can be given and 
any reader who wishes to rely on such information for 

any purpose whatsoever does so at his/her own risk. 

tel:0418125370
tel:0417565749
mailto:cdipainting@bigpond.com
http://www.harayoga.com.au

